Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

March 10, 2022
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45PM.  The following members were present:  Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill, and Karpinski.

The Windstream account is now under Gates and Kincannon.  Homer-Miller had issues receiving emails to the lagov2@windstream.net account.  We purchased 12 new email addresses from Windstream for required police training.  Each officer must have a dedicated Village email address to sign up for the training classes.  Kincannon will contact Windstream about these items.

A decision must be made on an engineer to determine the safety of the old Screw Products maintenance building.  Poggemeyer has been slow getting things done for us.  A structural engineering study by Garland Company would cost $14,900.
Last Thursday’s Land Use Plan meeting went well.  The map was updated; ideas were expressed about changes and additions to it.  We may meet again after reviewing Poggemeyer’s summary of that meeting.  

Last Tuesday Mayor Strauss and Council President Kincannon met with the Park Board, Rita Canfield, Jonathan Bailey, and Kim Sturgill.  After much discussion, the school agreed to reimburse the Park Board $3,000 this year for use of the softball fields.  Lilly will track the park materials and work hours this year in as much detail as possible.  We will revisit the $3,000 contract next winter.  Bear Cat will visit Safety Town as part of our investment.
On warmer days, softball and baseball team members have used the parking lot behind the gymnasium for practice.  Employee and village vehicles are parked there.  Balls have been hit into the new retention area.  We have asked them to refrain from using the parking lot for outdoor practice.  The agreement with Keystone is for indoor use only.  Something could be damaged, or the retention basic could get plugged.
We still must determine who is required to maintain Liberty Street.  The Village and Keystone have different opinions on this.  Law Director Clark will get involved.

Kincannon inquired if an audit was needed.  Homer-Miller responded that we are on an audit cycle with the Auditor of State’s office.  She feels there is no need for an additional audit.  However, she will look into whatever concerns council or the mayor may have.
Administrator Gates advised the group of the following:

1) We had our annual CRA meeting yesterday; the housing council voted to continue the abatements for both TCG Real Estate and Pinto-Shade.

2) We will be advertising for the vacant part-time maintenance position (summer help).

3) The annual checkup for the Village’s fire extinguishers has been completed.

4) We had to replace the vent pipes and chimneys on the 4 furnaces at the southeast end of the building.
5) 410 North Center Street has been given 10 days to clean up the property.

6) We sold the 2003 F-150 for $750.

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:20 p.m.  
Signed: _________________________
Attested by: _________________________
Gary Kincannon, Council President

Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer






Date: ___________________________   
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